HEBRON STORM WATER MANAGEMENT BOARD
MINUTES OF MAY 9, 2023

The Hebron Storm Water Management Board of May 9, 2023 was called to order by
President Frank Stalbaum. In attendance were Board Members Frank Stalbaum, Walt Justice,
Merle Foresman; MCO Representative Randy Decker; and Recording Secretary Joanne E.
Hansen. Not in attendance were Council Liaison Kevin Joseph and Town Attorney Brett Galvan.

Following the Pledge of Allegiance, the following business was conducted.

Minutes — On motion of Merle Foresman, seconded by Walt Justice, and duly carried 3-0,
the minutes from the April 11, 2023 meeting were approved as presented.

Treasurer Report — President Stalbaum read the totals as follows:
Fund Balance as of April 1, 2023 $138,262.31
Revenue receipted for month $ 25,914.09
Disbursements for month $ 24,874.55
Fund Balance as of April 30,2023  $139,665.87

On motion of Walt Justice, seconded by Merle Foresman, and duly carried 3-0, the Treasurer
Report was approved as submitted.

Claims — On motion of Merle Foresman, seconded by Walt Justice, and duly carried 3-0,
the Claims were approved as submitted.

Public Works Report — MCO Representative Randy Decker submitted the attached report.

New Business - Robert McHenry, 410 Birch, asked as to who’s responsibility is it
to clean out a drive-way culvert. Randy Decker informed Mr. McHenry that it is the
responsibility of the homeowners. Mr. McHenry stated that as a result of the Town snow
plowing, gravel and leaves have been pushed into his side of the culvert. Mr. Decker told Mr.
McHenry to call Town Hall and a work order will be prepared so that the street department can
look into the problem.

There being nothing further before the Board, on motion of Walt Justice, seconded by
Merle Foresman, and duly carried 3-0, the meeting was adjourned.
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STORM WATER

OLD. BUSINESS
_*" We received a complaint regarding water in the alley off Washington Street to Main Street near
a Goodbyes. We found a sump pump discharging water from 110 W. Sigler. We shut the water off for an
hour and the sump never stopped running. We changed the meter on January 4, 2022, and found that
the house has 2 cisterns and 4 pumps running. The first time we checked the water sample we had no
chlorine in it but the second time we did. We will keep investigating.
® 309 S. Van Buren had a sinkhole that we ran our camera through and found that it had a small hole in
the top of the tile. This tile is roughly 12 ft. deep so digging is not an option. We will explore getting this
section of the pipe lined.

NEew BUSINESS

* We were contacted by Matt Norris from RLM about a broken pipe behind their shop (picture are
attached). The ditch has washed away and caused a section of the pipe to come apart. | have contacted
Bob Caufman to assist in repairing this.









